
  

Paul Rowe Jr./Sr. High School Newsletter  

October 2018 

Raiderõs Report 

Paul Rowe Jr./Sr. High School has S.O.L.E!  

 

October: 

*  4  Awards Day for 2017/18 

*  5-8 No school  
     (Thanksgiving weekend)  

*  9  School Council meeting 

* 10 Parent Teacher  
     Interviews 

* 16  Class of 2019 Parent  
      Voting meeting 

* 22  No school for students 
      (PD Day for teachers) 

* 31  Halloween spirit day 
 

November: 

*  1  School photo retakes 

*  7  Term 1 report cards  
     mailed home 

*  9  School Remembrance Day  
     ceremony 

Upcoming Events: 

* Where are our alumni now? 

* Want to have a voice in 
school decision making? 

* Save the dates  

* New items in the Raiderôs 
Gear Store 

* Student Council rejuvenation 

* Event updates 

* PRSD School bus safety and 
inclement weather info 

* School bus driver shortage 

Also in this Issue: 

 

Messages to parents/guardians: 
 

*If your childôs school file is missing  
citizenship /birth certificate  
documentation, a notice will be  
included with your parent mailout. 
 

*Please remit payment for student 
school fees and any outstanding 
registration forms/documentation 
as soon as possible 
 

Prefer to receive your          
newsletter by E-mail?  Visit 
www.paulrowehigh.ca to subscribe!   

Parents and Guardians: 

Students, staff and members of our extended school  
community recently took part in the Terry Fox Run. 

Respect for Self, Others, Learning & Environment  

Paul Rowe has S.O.L.E!   
Our motto is posted throughout 
our school as a visual reminder 
that all members of our school 
community are expected to 
show respect for Self, Others, 
Learning, and Environment.  
This motto is used to promote 
safe and caring learning envi-
ronments and student learning 
achievement within our school.  
The associated behaviors that 
are reinforced at school help to 
prepare students for lifelong 
learning, the world of work and 
citizenship. 
 

Examples of expectations for the 
acronym S.O.L.E. include: 
 

Respect for Self 

¶ Strive to do your best 

¶ Take care of your physical 

and mental heath 
(wellness) 

Respect for Others 

¶ Use your manners 

¶ Respect othersô right to a  
safe and comfortable  
learning environment 

¶ Respect othersô personal 
space and right to privacy 

Respect for Learning 

¶ Follow classroom  
procedures & expectations 
including being on time and 
prepared for class 

¶ Create an encouraging  
environment for classmates 

Respect for Environment 

¶ Follow safety rules 

¶ Respect property 

¶ Use acceptable language 
 

www.paulrowehigh.ca 

http://www.paulrowehigh.ca
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Did you know that A LOT of our graduates 
have gone on to lead very interesting and 
successful careers?   We would like to  
showcase these alumni on our Wall of Fame! 
 

To recommend a Paul Rowe alumni to be  
featured on our Wall of Fame, please send their 
name, a brief description of where they are now 
and, if possible, their contact information to  
Mrs. Bobbi Lewandowski at (780) 836-3397 or  
at lewandob@prsd.ab.ca. 

Superintendentôs Message:  
Foundational Statements  

In Peace River School Division (PRSD), our mission, vision and motto 
guide the important work we do. Parents and guardians are very  
important members of the PRSD family and I believe that it is important 
that our families are familiar with our foundational statements.   

Our mission ñLearning Together ï Success for Allò describes our  
purpose, focus and values. In PRSD, we believe that when we work 
and learn together, everyone experiences success. We have a great 
responsibility to ensure our students experience their full potential and 
this is achieved through shared and continuous learning, growth,  
teamwork and collaboration.  

Our vision statement ñFirst Choice for Students; We are a dynamic 
learning community focusing on student successò speaks to our goals and objectives - what we are 
continually working toward. Our vision statement speaks to our commitment to be first choice for  
students through the dynamic and engaging learning communities with the overarching goal of  
student success and overall well-being.  

Our motto communicates our beliefs, ideals and follows the acronym P-R-S-D.  
Pride in Public Education 
Respect, Responsibility and Integrity 
Student-centered; promoting success and safety  
Diversity celebrated; Differences embraced 

All of the above foundational statements are very important in guiding our divisional work and we 
hope that they are transparent in all your interactions with PRSD. Thanks for your continued support 
in successfully educating our youth.  
 
             Paul Bennett, PRSD Superintendent  

We want to showcase 
our Paul Rowe alumni! 

Want to be involved in 
school decision making? 

School Council allows parents to participate in 
decisions that impact student learning. By  
contributing knowledge, perspective and ideas 
at school council meetings, parents are actively 
contributing to the success of our school  
community.   
 

All parents and guardians of our students are 
encouraged to attend our next School Council 
meetings on Tuesday, October 9 and Tuesday, 
November 20 at 7 PM. 

ñConnecting 
home and 
school 
makes us  
a great  
community 
of learners!ò 

mailto:lewandob@prsd.ab.ca
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Save the Dates 

 
Paul Rowe Travel Group 2019  

Invites you to attend a  
 

Winter Gala and Silent Auction  

November 17, 2018  
 

Cocktails: 5:00pm  
Supper: 6:30pm  

Dance to follow  
 

Tickets available November 1, 2018 at Trics Salon  
$35.00 per Ticket  

$350.00 per Corporate Table  

*Silent Auction, Dinner and Dance*  

(18 years and older)  
 

 

 

Upcoming Class of 2019 Meetings 
 

Student Voting Meeting 
October 15 during SOLE block (10:13 AM) 

Other upcoming student meetings: 
October 29, November 5 & 19, December 10 
 

Parent Voting Meeting 
October 16  at 6:30 PM 
Paul Rowe Library Learning Commons  
 

Please contact Ms. Katie Thornton prior to the 
parent meeting if you are unable to attend.. 

 

November 12-16 is Parents Matter Week in PRSD Schools!  In recognition 
of this week, we want to show our appreciation for everything that our 
parents/guardians do to support education and our school community!  

12 -16  

Parents, guardians & their children 

are invited to drop in for our  

Parents Matter Evening 

Wednesday, November 14 

Parent Teacher Interviews (4:00-7:00 PM) 

Free Chili & a Bun Supper (4:30-7:00 PM) 

Parent vs. Student Volleyball game (6:00-6:30 PM) 
 

Enter draw for door prize of a  
Raiders Gear Store gift certificate! 

 Do you possess special 
skills or knowledge that 
you would be willing to 
share with our students? 

We are looking for talented 
parents/guardians that would 
be willing to come in during a 
45 minute SOLE session to 
speak to/instruct small 
groups of students.   
Please contact Mr. Matt 
Taylor if interested. 

 

Parent/Teacher Interviews 
 

Wednesday, October 10 
4ð6 PM by appointment 
6ð7 PM drop in 

 

  Please call the school office at (780) 836-3397 to   
  book your appointments. 

 

School Council Meetings 
 

Tuesday, October 9 
7:00 p.m.  

 
School Council is a great opportunity  
provide your input on school-based decisions.   
All parents and guardians are welcome! 
 

All 2018-2019 meeting dates: October 9, Nov. 20, 
January 15, February 26, April 9 and May 14 
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Raiderôs Gear store 
has winter items! 

It is getting chilly out there!  Warm up with our 
Raider toques and cozy blankets! 
 

Toque (no pom pom) - $10 
Toque (with pom pom) - $18 
Blankets (gray or blue) - $42 

 

A wide variety of other popular items such as 
hoodies, t-shirts, sweatpants, hats, backpacks, 
water bottles are also in stock!   
 

The Raiderôs Gear Store is open during SOLE 
block (1:30ð2:10 PM) on Tuesdays and 
Thursdays.  Stop by to purchase items from 
in stock or to place a custom order! 

Adult and/or student volunteers needed for 
Food for Thought & Hot Lunch programs 

Can you spare an hour of your time, once or twice a 
month?  

Our school is looking for adult and/or high school stu-
dent volunteers for Food for Thought and our Hot 
Lunch program. 

Our Food for Thought breakfast program runs Tuesday and 
Thursday mornings. Volunteers come in from 8-9 AM to  
prepare, serve students and clean up. 

Our Hot Lunch program runs Thursdays. Students pre-order 
so volunteers only have to pick up lunch orders from a local 
business, then bring them to the canteen where students 
come to pick them up.  Volunteer hours are approximately 
11 AM-noon. 

For more information or to sign up as a volunteer for either 
of these programs, please contact Terra Goodzeck at our 
school office: (780) 836-3397. 

Please note: We do not want any of our students to feel excluded, therefore, 
any students who would like to order hot lunch but are unable to do so based 
on their personal situation are asked to see Mrs. Goodzeck at the school office.  

Special thanks go out to  
Leanne Pharis for volunteering 
to coordinate our hot lunch  
program and to Terra Goodzeck 
for continuing to coordinate our 
Food for Thought program! 

Student Council  
revitalization plan 

Our Student Council of Elected Representatives 
(SCOER) is undergoing some organizational 
changes!  Students recently met in homerooms 
and elected two student representatives per 
grade.  These representatives will form a core 
group that will meet with staff advisors Mr. Matt 
Taylor and Mrs. Audrey Dittrick on a regular  
basis to plan and implement events such as 
school spirit days, dances, etc.  Thank you to all 
of the students who accepted their nominations 
and have already begun to plan for upcoming 
events such as our annual Halloween spirit day! 
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Terry Fox Run 
September 27th School Terry Fox Run day!   
A big thanks goes out to everyone who  
participated and to those who raised funds for 
the Terry Fox Foundation (cancer research)!  As 
a reward for reaching our first school goal, our 
top three fundraisers had the privilege of taping 
Mr. Matt Taylor to the gym wall!  Thanks also to 
Mr. Scott Davidson's junior high literacy class for 
hosting the presentation and reminding us about 
Terry's legacy.  It was great to see such positive 
attitudes and students demonstrating respect for 
Self, Others, Learning and Environment!   

Back to School events 
well attended 

Our annual back to school events were held 
Thursday, September 13!  We were thrilled at the 
high attendance rates for both our student  
barbeque at lunch and our Meet the Family 
barbeque and social that evening!  Thank you to 
everyone who attended and to all of the staff and 
students who worked behind the scenes to host 
these events!  In particular, we would like to 
thank Mr. Matt Taylor for organizing, Mrs. Audrey 
Dittrick, Mrs. Jessie Mac-ling for making the  
salads, and everyone who assisted with cooking, 
serving, clean up, etc. 

Coffee for a Cause funds 
donated to charity 

Thank you to all of the students, staff and  
community members who stopped by to  
purchase a beverage from the Tim Horton's  
Coffee for a Cause truck! In total, $794.00 was 
raised for Food for Thought, the Manning Food 
Bank and Farmers Helping Farmers.  That works 
out to 397 cups served!  Special thanks go out to 
Leslie Snyder of the High Level Tim Hortonôs for 
coordinating the booking for our school and to 
Mrs. Vikki Presakarchuk and Mrs. Bobbi  
Lewandowski for organizing at the school level. 
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A message of truth and reconciliation 

Thank you to all of the students and staff who dressed in orange and participated in our Orange Shirt 
Day assembly and activities. Thank you to Mrs. Audrey Dittrick for organizing our school event and 
for encouraging our school community to consider how each of us can help spread the spirit of  
truth and reconciliation. Students' personal messages have been posted on our FNMI bulletin 
board. #EveryChildMatters 

Extra special thanks go out to: 

¶ Northern Lights Fruits and Vegetable Company for donating of soaker  
      hose and tomato cages to our school garden. 

¶ Northtown Esso (Leishman Family) and Les and Kyla Rever for the  
      ñSmile Cookiesò, and Patricia Ford for the donuts. 

¶ Inga Rohachyshyn for the donation of golf balls. 

¶ Leanne Pharis for volunteering to organize our hot lunch program! 

¶ Mrs. Terra Goodzeck for volunteering to organize our Food for  
     Thought breakfast program! 

¶ Ms. Katie Thornton for running the Raiderôs Gear Store! 

¶ Our SCOER staff advisors Mr. Matt Taylor and Mrs. Audrey Dittrick, and elected student reps: 

¶ Grade 7: [Student protected by FOIP] & Gabe W. 

¶ Grade 8: Vyllet G. & John K. 

¶ Grade 9: Reanna L. & Justin W. 

¶ Grade 10: Sam S. (Senior High Vice President) & Kara W. 

¶ Grade 11: Abi-Shey A. (School Council Rep) & Neleah P. (President & School Council Rep) 

¶ Grade 12: Russell R. & Isaiah T. 

¶ Our Terry Fox Run participants, fundraisers, student assembly leaders, and staff organizer  
Mr. Scott Davidson! 

¶ Coffee for a Cause supporters, as well as organizers Leslie Snyder, Mrs. Vikki Presakarchuk and Mrs. 
Bobbi Lewandowski. 

¶ Everyone who supported Orange Shirt Day and school organizer Mrs. Audrey Dittrick. 

¶ Everyone who attended our back to school events and everyone who worked behind the scenes to 
make the events successful including organizer Mr. Matt Taylor, salad makers  
Mrs. Audrey Dittrick, Mrs. Jessie Mac-ling & Declan S., and all of our student and staff  
helpers! 

We are lucky to be part of such an amazing school community! 
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Safety Message: School Bus Safety 
Children are our most precious resource and by following 

basic transportation safety and reinforcing positive safety 

habits we can help to keep children safe throughout the 

school year. 

School buses are simply the safest way to transport chil-

dren to school. The design of the school bus is governed 

by several federal regulations and by Canadian Standards 

Association standard D250. Of all Alberta collisions, those 

involving school buses account for less than 0.5%. Our 

goal each day is to transport all students safely to and from 

school. Our bus drivers continually participate in on and off road training and perform mock bus 

evacuations with students. All our school buses are regularly inspected and maintained, installed 

with safety equipment such as electronic ñNo Child Left Behindò devices, GPS systems, and some 

even have cameras to monitor inside and outside of the vehicle. 

Please take a few minutes and talk to your children about school bus safety. Advise them to wait t 

cross the road until the lights are flashing on the bus, the stop sign is out, and to look both ways and 

not to cross the road until all vehicles are stopped. If you have young children, be sure to meet them 

on the same side of the road that the school bus is on. This may prevent them from running across 

the road without looking. 

Also please note that National School Bus Safety Week is October 22-26th and this yearôs theme is 

ñSchool Bus é Bully Free Zone.ò 

                        PRSD Safety Advisory Committee 

There is a School 
Bus Driver Shortage 
in Manning!   
 

Benefits of being a school bus 
driver include: 

¶ Holidays & summers off 

¶ Competitive wages 

¶ Extended health benefits 

¶ Paid training, including 
upgrading to a Class 2 

Most of all, school bus drivers 
play a large role in creating 
safe communities and make a 
positive impact in the lives of 
students. 

Contact Crystal Gordey  
Transportation Coordinator 
Ph: 780-624-3006 ext. 11104 
Email: gordeyc@prsd.ab.ca 

Can you help? 
We are looking for  
100% cotton sheets/ 
t-shirts/rags for our 
shop program. 
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